
Dear friends, 

The second assembly of the Fifth Plenary 
Council was held in Sydney last week. 
Below is an edited version of a statement 
accepted as “A Final Word from the 
Second Assembly”: 

Gathered by God, and called together by 
the Church in the name of Christ Jesus, the 
members of the Plenary Council have 
sought to be faithful to their commission to 
listen to and hear “what the Spirit is saying 
to the churches”. Some moments of this 
second assembly have been calm and 
harmonious, others tense and difficult. But 
every moment has been blessed; the entire 
week has been grace-filled, though never a 
cheap grace. The Holy Spirit has been both 
comforter and disrupter. Throughout the 
assembly, diverse views and approaches 
were named, occasionally appearing to be 
irreconcilable. At a pivotal juncture in the 
assembly, some of these differences helped 
move the Council from having a process to 
being-in process; from following an agenda 
to following the Holy Spirit into the 
unknown. Not only did this moment 
overturn the timetable and the order of 
proceedings; it also meant that we had to 
address strongly-felt emotions. The days 
that followed established new patterns of 
listening and dialogue, which are nascent 
but real. We trust that the God who 
overturned our smooth predictabilities and 
led us into new territory will continue to 
open up the pathway before us.  

 

We now go forth no longer considering 
statutes or regulations but our common life 
of grace. We remain committed not by 
decree or declaration, but by the power of 
the Spirit who gives inspiration and 
creativity to our Christian vocation.  

We go forth acutely aware of the 
challenges ahead but renewed and 
encouraged by the promise of God’s word, 
the wisdom of our tradition and the 
faithful companionship of all our sisters 
and brothers. We carry forth into the world 
the seeds of fresh possibilities, sown in a 
hidden yet abundant way by the great 
Sower of everything, who makes these 
seeds flourish in unexpected places for the 
sake of the Kingdom. We bear a rich 
heritage: the many ways in which the 
Catholic community has enhanced life in 
Australia through its care for the sick and 
marginalised, its commitment to 
education, and its advocacy for social 
justice, especially the needs of refugees 
and asylum seekers. We commit ourselves 
to seek and serve the human flourishing of 
all Australians, and to care for Earth, our 
common home, by cherishing, preserving, 
and healing the land. We have seen God at 
work in these days, comforting and 
disrupting in order to lead his people into 
a future of God’s making. This has been a 
time of grace, and for that we give humble 
thanks. May God who has begun the good 
work in us bring it to fulfilment.   

SIXTEENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
YEAR C—17 JULY 2022 

 

The community of the Cathedral of St Stephen acknowledges the 
traditional custodians of the land on which our parish stands. 

 

The Cathedral Parish has zero tolerance for all forms of abuse and is committed to safeguarding everyone involved 
in its activities, ministries and services.  The safety and wellbeing of children and adults-at-risk is paramount. 

 

Readings for today:  Genesis 18:1-10; Colossians 1:24-28; Luke 10:38-42  
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St Vincent de Paul—Winter Appeal 
Domestic violence is not an easy 
conversation to have, but it might just 
be the most important conversation we 
can have right now.  In any home, any 

street, any suburb - domestic violence does not discriminate 
on race, age, marital status, class or gender.  
https://donate.vinnies.org.au/appeals-qld/domestic-violence-and-homelessness 

Farewell 

Fr Thomas Ismoyo will return to Indonesia at the beginning of 
August, after five years studying in Brisbane and 
obtaining his Doctorate in Human Resource 
Management and celebrating Mass in the Cathedral 
Parish. 

Fr Francis Fernandes has been appointed by the Archbishop 
the Caloundra Parish commencing on August 6. 
The next few weeks provide us with an 
opportunity to thank Fr. Francis for his ministry 
in the Cathedral parish. We wish him well in this 
time of transition to a new appointment in the 

Archdiocese.  

There will be a combined farewell for Fr. Thomas and Fr. 
Francis on Sunday, July 31 at the 10am Mass at the Cathedral.  

If you wish to donate to a thank you gift for Fr Thomas or  
Fr Francis, envelopes are available at the doors of the 
Cathedral.   

Sacramental Program—Confirmation 
The preparation for Confirmation will begin with parent/
carer sessions late in August. The celebration will be in the 
Cathedral on Wednesday, October 12th, in the evening. 
Baptised Catholic children in Year 3 or older are invited to 
prepare for Confirmation. To receive an enrolment form 
please email cathedral@bne.catholic.net.au.  If you have 
enquires please phone Sr Kari on (07) 3324 3006. 

A Statement from the Queensland Bishops concerning the 
reception of Holy Communion 

In the light of the Queensland government’s recent easing of 
COVID-19 restrictions, the Bishops of Queensland have been 
asked to consider a modification to the policy for the reception 
of Holy Communion. 

Given that the COVID virus is still highly active and the 
pandemic is not over, the Bishops would prefer that the 
faithful continue to receive Holy Communion in the hand. 

However, for those who wish to receive Holy Communion on 
the tongue, this is now permitted with appropriate 
precautions with regard to hygiene, especially by those 
distributing Holy Communion. 

The Bishops would prefer that those wishing to receive Holy 
Communion on the tongue come forward after the rest of the 
faithful in the Communion procession.  

Most Reverend Ken Howell 
Secretary, Queensland Bishops 
Ss Peter & Paul 2022 

Wearing of masks 
For your own safe and the safety of others, 
during the current influenza season and with 
the COVID-19 virus still highly active, it is 
highly recommended that masks are worn 
whilst at Mass.   
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Support for the Cathedral Parish 
Your continued support for the Cathedral Parish is 
appreciated.  Donations may be made via the 
collection, “Tap & Go” or to donate on-line, scan the 
QR Code.  If you regularly donate via direct debit, please 
check the expiry date on your card, and update records as 

Going Deeper Podcast 
There’s so much to know about the 
Catholic faith that it’s easy to get caught 
up in catechising ourselves while we 
forget about what it means to 
implement the faith in our daily lives. In 
this new Catholic podcast, join Shane 
Dwyer (Associate Director Adult 

Formation, Evangelisation Brisbane) and a special 
monthly guest in an organic discussion about Catholicism, 
theology and life. If you’re interested in learning more, 
experiencing more or just getting some perspective on 
Catholicism, tune in for a weekly chat! The Going Deeper 
Podcast can be found on all mainstream podcasting 
services or head to:  
https://goingdeeperpodcast.buzzsprout.com/ 

The earth is essentially a shared 
inheritance, whose fruits are 
meant to benefit everyone Pope 
Francis, Laudato Si Chapter 2. 
You are invited to share in a 
community forum where we 

can explore the message in Laudato Si and grow in 
knowledge so that we are better equipped to care for our 
Common Home. 
Date:  30 July 9.30am - 12 noon 
Venue: Kedron Parish Hall, 80 Turner Rd Kedron  
Booking: Little Flower Parish Office, Kedron   
Phone: 3357-6640  Email: kedron@bne.catholic.net.au 

The annual Quo Vadis Weekend is for 
men between the age of 18-35 to learn 
more about the priesthood in an 
environment that will equip and inspire a 
better understanding of their personal 
calling. Any young men who would 

benefit from feeling empowered to make an active 
decision to follow Jesus, are invited to attend the Quo 
Vadis Weekend from August 12-14. Registration fee is 
$80 .   
Register at:  https://app.tickets.org.au/eb/QV4M22 

Journey Women's Discernment  
Are you looking for a space to connect 
with other young women who are 
discerning their future? Journey is for 
young women discerning God’s plan for 
their life. It’s a place of sharing 
community together and being supported 
by others as you explore your vocation. 
Facilitated by Sr Mel Dwyer, Journey 

meets one Sunday morning per month, usually for a bushwalk 
and brunch. All young adult women 18-40 yrs are welcome to 
come together and share the journey of discernment. This 
month’s walk and brunch will at the Bunyaville Conservation 
Park at Albany Creek on 24th July and Fr Nev Yun will be 
joining us on the walk to celebrate Mass. Find out more and 
register at  https://app.tickets.org.au/eb/Journey220724  

A weekly subscription to The Good News contains  

 a message form the Archbishop,  

 Weekly Reflection by a variety of people from 
around the Archdiocese,  

 the Two-Minute Homily series which includes 
weekly homilies or reflections of around two 
minutes in length by clergy, religious and lay 
people from throughout the archdiocese.   

https://enews.brisbanecatholic.org.au/ 

Plenary Council Concluding Statement 
A copy of the Plenary Council 
Concluding Statement can be found via 
the following link:  
https://plenarycouncil.catholic.org.au/
in-the-media/ 
Click on the ACBC Media Blog 
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